
REV. GLENDON KIERSTEAD WRITES 

Dear Highway Friends, 

Time has gone so fast since our last report appeared 

in the Highway of February 29th., when we reported on 

the Graduation of E. H. B. S. Not only time, but a great 

many events too. 

In early January we opened E. H. B. S. with a very 

good Spirit. There was a good number of students with the 

same faculty as the former year, who met that first 

School day to praise God. Our furlough had been approved 

by the Board for early May so our last term at the 

School was a busy one indeed. 

Over Easter week-end we were present at the Dis- 

trict meeting of the Altona Piet Retief Area. There was 

a very good delegation from the Churches in the District, 

and the Lord was present. Five new members joined the 

Church on the closing Sunday. 

On April 19th about 350-400 people met at Altona for 

our farewell service. There was a good number from almost 

all our District Churches, plus many other folks from var- 

ious Churches in the Area. Both the Chiefs of the Area 

were present and each expressed his appreciation for the 

work of Missions in his area. The service was chaired by 

Rev. Sibiya who is one of the Bible School teachers. We 

were given a love offering of about $60.00, which showed 

to us what our efforts mean to the Bantu. 

Bro. & Sister Morgan moved to Altona a few days 

after we left, to take up the duties of the Station, Bible 

School, and Clinics. Bill was the founder of the school, 

so takes up these duties with plenty of experience. Having 

served in this capacity for seven years, we know some- 

thing of the demands, so would ask your continued prayer 

and support for the Morgan’s in this field of service. 

We enjoyed our ministry at Altona very much, and 

feel that we have some very wonderful people there. 

On the 26th April we attended the opening of our 

Opuzane Church. Brother Gorman put much effort into 

this building. The Dedication was one wonderful service, 

which not only included the dedication of the building, 

but a baby dedication, a good number of members being 

received into the Church, and a communion service. 

In a later letter we will tell of our trip over from 

South Africa. 

Our warm Christian greeting to all the Highway 

readers. 

Yours for Souls, 

; Glendon Kiersteed 

Home Address: 

Box 34, Aroostook Junction, N. B. 

gr © Mracl. 

I have not seen the wind, 

But I have seen a rose 

Burst into crimson rapture 

When a south wind blows. 

I have not seen the wind, 

But when the sun Kissed air 

Is filled with flying leaves, 

I know a wind is there. 

I have not seen the wind, 

But this I know must be; 

When waves, like horses, leap and run, 

Wind is on the sea. 

I have not seen the Holy Spirit 

But I have seen a clod 

Become a reaching soul because 

It felt the breath of God. 

—Selected 

PRAYER CALENDAR — JULY 1964 

1. Continued prayer for the two African preachers set 

aside in Rhodesia that the Lord might speak to their 

hearts. 

2. For the financial needs of Bethesda Hospital-that the 

funds might be available to meet the running expenses 

of the hospital this year. 

3. Helene Gorman-Birthday 

4. For the students of Evangelical Holiness Bible School 

during their time of holiday, that they might be ef- 

fective witnesses for the Lord wherever they are 

5. Services at Daveyton, Reef District, in charge of Rev. 

P. Malaza and Rev. C. Sanders 

6. Annual South African Church Conference at Altona- 

July 6-12 

7. For the work at Senkobo, N. Rhodesia and Pastor Dar- 

lington Muuka. A new church is being built there and 

the work is showing progress 

8. Wisdom and divine guidance for the Foreign Mission 

Board as they meet to discuss various items of mission 

business at Beulah Camp 

9. For Missionary Day at Beulah Camp-Lord’s richest 

blessing upon home and foreign missionary services. 

10. For Paul and Mary Sanders as they prepare to return 

to the Reef Field 

11. For areas of Rhodesian work where Catholism and 

heathenism are strong 

12. Closing Sunday at African Conference at Altona. The 

Lord’s blessing on the services of the day 

13. For Calvary Mission outpost, Paulpietersburg District, 

Rev. Johanisi Nkosi, Pastor 

14. For Hartland Mission outpost, Paulpietersburg District 

15. African Church Conference for Rhodesia - July 15-19 

16. Opuzane outpost, Paulpietersburg District, where the 

church has been recently dedicated 

17. Paulpietersburg Location, Paulpietersburg District 

18. eMondlo Native Township, Paulpietersburg District, 

relatively new work, Bible woman, Melika Mtshali 

19. Closing Sunday of Rhodesian Conference-pray that 

many souls may be saved 

20. Emahashini outpost. Paulpietersburg District, work 

needs revival 

21. Grootspruit outpost, Paulpietersburg District, John 

Mtabela, resident worker 

22. Beverly Kierstead-Birthday 

23. Empisini outpost, Paulpietersburg District, Alipa Nkosi, 

resident worker 

24. Lenjane outpost, Paulpietersburg District, Nikoli Mase- 

ko, resident worker 

25. Gadlase Outpost, Paulpietersburg District, 

Dlamini, resident worker 

26. Ronald Hudson-1st birthday 

27. Cibinj outpost, Paulpietersburg District, Andrew Mtw- 

twa, Native worker : 

28. Tholakele outpost, Paulpietersburg District, Kelina 

Mtetwa, resident worker 

29. Odolongwane outpost, Paulpietersburg District, Lic. 

Abel Dlamini, Native Worker 

30. Lujojwane outpost, Paulpietersburg District, Lic. Me- 

shack Mavuso, Native Worker 

31. eNkembeni outpost, Paulpietersburg District, Lizibete 

Maseko, Native worker 

FIRE AT AROOSTOOK JUNCTION 
Fire at Aroostook Junction has leveled the home in 

which Rev. and Mrs. Glendon Kierstead and Mrs. Kier- 

stead’s mother were living. The cause of the fire was 

faulty wiring. Most of the furniture and clothing was 

taken to safety, but everything suffered severe smoke and 

water damage. Several valuable items were lost by the 

Kiersteads. 

Lekina 

The King’s Highway 


